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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

Co-Funded by 

Ever wondered what life was like 100 or so years ago? 
The opportunity arose to find out when the beautiful grounds 
of the Jindera Pioneer Museum came alive last Sunday Feb-
ruary 26 with the Forgotten Trades Festival. 
 

The event highlighted 
bygone ways of bygone 
days and visitors got to 
see old crafts such as bas-
ket weaving, felt craft, 
spinning, weaving, callig-
raphy, jewellery making, 
hand shearing, rope mak-
ing and wood crafts to 
name a few. 

 

Museum president Margie Wehner said the idea for a forgot-
ten trades festival was born during Jindera’s 150th celebra-
tions and the museums 50th anniversary in 2018, with the 
second event held in conjunction with the opening of the Tim 
Fischer Working Machinery Shed in 2021. This will be the 
third festival held and the museum’s first major fund-raiser to 
help raise capital for the new building project. 
 

“The festival was an idea that 
came from members, and it 
seemed a good idea to champion 
any of the skills and trades of 
people from this early era of pio-
neering in this district,” said Mar-
gie, a third generation local. 
“Many people have no idea how 
long it takes to do or make many 
items that were used in this era. 
“It is easy to forget in our fast-
paced world where everything is 
so readily available that many items had to be made by hand 
or you had to just do without them.” 
 

 One of the aims of the event was to provide visitors with the 
experience of seeing things made by hand or from scratch.  
“We want people to appreciate the efforts that people had to 
make just to get by day by day and contemplate how difficult 

life often was for people back 
then. It was a slower form of 
living than we experience 
today because often many 
things took so long to make 
or build, you took your time 
or were more precise, so you 
went slower and steadier.” 
 

During the event, which was 
held between 12pm and 7pm, 
visitors were able to talk with 
operators and see demonstra-
tions of many old skills. Old 
machinery was also in opera-

tion and the museum’s 
butter maker, Dot, pro-
duced several batches of 
butter for visitors to taste 
or take home.   
“Many of these skills are 
also part of the heritage 
that we want to preserve 
and so the skills that go 
with that shouldn't be for-
gotten,” said Margie. 
 

“We often don't know 
when we will be without 
something, so it is important for us to be able to know how to 
do it or make it when we can't just buy it.  
“When you are making or creating something from scratch 

you always know what goes 
into it - there is no concern for 
quality or additives, so the 
trades you will see are earth 
skills, pure and simple.” 
 

We are particularly grateful for 
the amazing hard work of the 
many volunteers who worked 
tirelessly throughout the day, 
and the fabulous support from 
those featuring Forgotten 

Trades and hand crafted wares. The museum hosted over 
1700 people in the afternoon with exhibitors were very 
pleased with the interest and enthusiasm shown by those vis-
iting.  
 

All who attended were 
entertained by great 
music from White 
Line, the Albury Uku-
lele group and a great 
piano accordion play-
er.  
 

Workshops were high-
lighted and visitors 
encouraged through-
out the afternoon by 

the wonderful Steve Bowen, who gra-
ciously supports the museum when-
ever asked.  
 

As the museum’s first major fund-
raiser for its new building project we 
thank all the volunteers, exhibitors 
and all who attended to make the day 
so successful.  
Thank-you very, very much. 

FORGOTTEN TRADES FESTIVAL at the Jindera Pioneer Museum 

more ‘Trades Day’ pages 24-25 >> 
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Rural Care Link News 

This month we’d like to bring everyone up to date 
with what RCL are doing out in the community.  

Schools Grants 

Last year we trialled offering our local Public 
Schools with funding to support disadvantaged 
primary school students.  We allocated a dollar 
amount for each school, but left the specific 
support provided to the School’s good judgement.  

We envisaged that it might be in the form of 
healthy food, uniform support, learning materials, 
or excursion support. 

We also left it to the Schools to identify the 
criteria for children ‘in need’ of such support. 

Last year this was well received by many of the 
schools, so we are again making that offer of 
support this year. 

Community Garage Sale 

We will be once again holding the Jindera 
Community Garage Sale, on Sunday, 23rd April, 
starting at 8.00am. 

Registrations will be open towards the end of 
March, to  residents of Jindera township, and 
Jindera postal area.   

Watch this space, and your letterbox, for 
registration details. 

Carers Support Group 

Jindera Rural Care Link Carer Group met for our 
first meeting of the year. Everyone had enjoyed a 
safe and pleasant Christmas break with their 
Families. 

During our catch-up we planned some topics for 
our monthly get-togethers. These will include 
guest speakers, craft, photography as well as 
outings. 

There are many ways to offer support to one 
another when in a caring role and incorporating 
interesting activities while we chat will provide 
for a fun and relaxing respite opportunity as well. 

Please don’t hesitate to call and enquire about the 
Carer Group.  We happily welcome new members 
to join with us. Peer support from  other carers can 
be very informative and meaningful as we have 
empathy for each other’s situations. 

The Carer Group meets on the second Tuesday of 
the Month, usually at 10am – 12 noon. In March 
though we are gathering at 11am to enjoy a Lunch 
in the Village Green at Jindera. 

For any information and details of times and 
venues please call me, Vickie Priscina, Carer 
Group Co Ordinator on 0428 406 060. 

Carers Plus Group—Workshop 

As excited as we were to be presenting our 
upcoming “Dementia Hope and Help” workshop 
in March, unfortunately we will need to postpone 
this until mid to late May 2023.  

With such a small Committee, and with our 
regular ongoing projects, we simply have our 
hands a bit too full at this time. 

Watch this space for further details next month. 

Assistance to those in need 

We regularly have people approach us for support 
with food & clothing, accommodation support, or 
referral to other services such as counselling and 
home care. 

We are an affiliate with Albury/Wodonga 
Foodshare and can access vouchers through our 
office.  We also regularly provide food hampers, 
shopped for by our staff, for families with specific 
needs. 

Our office staff has helped people apply for jobs 
or for rental properties and navigate healthcare 
and other social support  services procedures. 

Our Op Shop often provides clothing, bedding and 
other personal items, for people who find 
themselves in necessitous circumstances. 

We stand strongly behind our mission statement, 
by providing a safety net of kindness, 
consideration and support to those in need within 
our local community. 

Phone our office to find out how we may be able 
to help. Office Hours: 1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday 
to Thursday.   

New main office phone number is 0475 594 073.  

The Jindera News 

The Jindera News is Published monthly (except 
January) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from 
advertising and donations are used to support the   
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activities of Rural Care Link Inc.   

Contributions and advertisements should be 
negotiated with and forwarded to the Editorial team 
at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right 
not to publish any article or to modify the 
presentation to suit the style of the publication. 

Donations 

We have also made substantial donations to the 
Multi Purpose Hall Committee, and the School of 
Arts Hall Committee recently.  Both, we feel, are 
important to the history, and to the progress of 
Jindera township and it’s residents, and in addition 
to helping those in need, we feel it is important to 
nurture and support this aspect of our community  as 
well. 
 

Rural Care Link Inc. Committee 

We will be featuring profiles of our Committee 
members over the coming months, and first cab off 
the rank is our Interim President, Leeny Mason. 

Hi, my name is Leeny Mason. 

I am currently the interim 
President of the Rural Care 
Link. 
 

I am fortunate to live on a 
small farm at Glenellen 
with my husband, Greg, a 
retired chartered 
accountant, now farmer.  
 

I have a grown-up family 
of six children and 6 
grandchildren. My children 

all attended Jindera Public School where I also 
taught scripture for 16 years.  
 

I have been the coordinator of the annual Jindera 
Community Garage Sale for 21 years. I am involved 
in the wider community as a volunteer aqua exercise 
leader at the Walla Pool, a church organist and the 
catering supervisor for the annual Kairos prison 
ministry at Tumbarumba. 
 

Professionally, I have recently completed a Bachelor 
of Dementia Care from the University of 

Tasmania and am passionate about empowering 
people with dementia to improve their well-being.  I 
now work independently in the home care sector. 
 

The core business of the Rural Care Link is to run 
the Op Shop, publish the Jindera Newsletter, run a 

carers support group, provide an annual grant to 
local schools for students in need, organise the 

annual Jindera Community Garage Sale and assist 
people in necessitous circumstances (those in 

need in our community). We have in the past 
coordinated and run events in seniors week, the 

recent Spring Fling, 2022 schools calendar and 
holiday programs for children. 
 

I see the Rural Care Link as an organisation that will 
expand its reach into the community to better 

provide support to those in need and provide 
training, education and support in areas of health and 
wellbeing. 

Please, if you are at all interested in becoming 
involved with this very worthwhile not-for-profit 
charity organisation, don’t hesitate to make contact 
TODAY! 

Please contact one of the Rural Care Link Inc. 
current Committee..... 

 Leeny Mason—0419 605 566 

 Vickie Priscina—0428 406 060 

 Cr Jenny O’Neill—0438 263 417  

 Michelle Grennes—0427 059 083  

 Colleen Lord OAM—0429 960 616 

 Loraine Thompson—0419 984 887  

 Lizzie Pogson—0407 263 361 

Jindera Op Shop—The Life Blood of RCL 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday, with lunch clo-
sure from 1pm to 1.45pm.  Saturday open 10am to 
1pm. 

From 28th February until 11th March our sale 
items are Childrens Clothing—two items for $1 or 
half price for ticketed items; and Bric a Brac— 
half price (excludes items in glass cabinet and 
Englishware) 

Boutique Shoppers of the month! 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please. 
 

8th March Wonga Walk & Wander: 
  M/tea 9.45am; Guru’s Cafeteria & Pizzeria (1/449 Dean St Albury). 
  11am to 12.30pm, Wonga Wetlands talk & tour (2377 Riverina Hwy, Splitters Creek). 
 Lunch 12.45pm, Mr Benedict (664 Dean St Albury). 
  Depart St Paul’s 9.15am. 
 Contact: Annette Brown 0456 370 257. 
 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 

Anglican Parish of Northern Albury  

Easter Service times                                         

Palm Sunday, 2nd April, 8.30am and 10am St. Mark’s North Albury 

Maundy Thursday, 6th April, 7.00pm St. Paul's Jindera  

Good Friday, 7th April, 9.00am, St. Mark’s North Albury  

Great vigil of Easter, 8th April, 8.00pm St. James’ Lavington  

Easter Day, 9th April, 8.30am St. Mark’s North Albury  

Easter Day, 9th April, 10.00am St Paul’s Jindera  
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Welcome to Jindera Preschool 2023! 
We have welcomed our 2023 
Pre-schoolers to Jindera Pre-
school with a freshly painted 
room and new room design.  
 

Our staff have been very busy 
over the term break preparing 
our preschool for the new 
year, and an environment that 
welcomes our community and 
values the play and discover-
ies that we promote.   

 

What a wonderful start to a 
fantastic year!               

Is your child aged between 3-5 years?  

Are you looking for a placement in a 

Community Preschool? 

Jindera Preschool has limited positions 

available for 2023 

If you would like to enquire or enroll 

your child, please contact 

Jindera Preschool 

 info@jinderapreschool.com.au  

We welcome Families, Friends and Community Members 
to The Jindera Preschool 2023 AGM, held at the Jindera 

Preschool 21st March 7pm  

Jindera Preschool hosted our first fundraiser of 2023, at the Albury Bun-
nings Store Barbeque on Sunday 5th February. This was a fantastic oppor-
tunity for our broader community to meet our preschool and raise some 
much-needed funds.                                                                                  
Thank you to all the parents, staff and committee for running this event 
and being the positive and friendly face of our preschool. The efforts were 
so well received we often had money donations without a sale. 
 

We would like to give a special mention to Brian at Wholesale Butcher in 
Lavington for his support of the event and his donation of sausages. Not 
only did they help us raise money, but they were delicious and quickly 
sold out!!  
 

The Preschool was able to raise $2080.80. This money will be allocated to 
updating resources and furniture for our preschool.  

A big thank you to Brian from Wholesale 

Butchers for your generous support!  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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   1 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

Stitch & Chat Craft Group 
Jindera  Hub 2.00pm 
CWA Meeting – School of 
Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  

2 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

3 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

4 

Festival by the Sub 
Holbrook  - 4pm 

 

 

5 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

6 

Swimming Pool 
Committee Meet-
ing - AGM 7.30pm 

All Welcome 
St Johns School 
Kindergarten  Info 
Session - 6pm 

7 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Happy Women's Week 
Jindera HUB Library 
6.00pm - 8.00pm 

8 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

9 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

10 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

11 

 
 

 

12 

Wally Wipe-Out 
Jindera Pool – 2.30-5pm  

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

13 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall  
7.30pm  

 

 

14 

Carers Support Group 
Jindera Village Green  
Lunch - 11am 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  
 

16 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

17 

St Patricks Day  
Irish Music Concert 

School of Arts Hall  8pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
St Pauls College 
Walla Walla - 75th  
Festival – 4.30 pm 

18 

Cake Stall  
Light Up the Village 
Green - IGA - 8am 

 
 

 

 

 

19 

BLACK DOG RIDE 
Village Green - 8am 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Community Garden  
Working Bee - 2.30pm 

20 
 

 

 
Jindera Preschool 
AGM - 7pm 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

 

23 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

24 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

25 

 

26 

Car Club Swap - Meet 
Jindera Recreation Ground 
- from 7.00am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

27 
 

 

28 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

30 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

31 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

 

Jindera Community Diary          March 2023 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 
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THE Jindera Rural Fire Brigade  

Annual Donation Request 
 

I am sure the majority of landowners will have received correspondence from the Jindera Rural Fire Brigade this week 
for the annual donation request.  
There has been an increase of over 200 landholders in the Jindera Brigade area over the last 5 years, which is indicative 
of recent subdivision and new housing activity. This increase places a greater demand on the brigade and the volunteers 
who keep it running. Approximately 25% of landholders respond to the Brigades request for a donation and this  
response is vital to keep the brigade functioning effectively and safely. 
 

Your Donations Provide Our Equipment  
 

The RFS pay for a baseline of essential equipment, such as tankers, radios, protective clothing, along with fuel and  
repairs. 
The Jindera Brigade directly covers a lot of other expenditure that lifts its operational capability. In recent years that has 
included things like the following: 
 

 Additional hand-held radios 

 Pagers 

 Thermal Imaging camera 

 Station maintenance costs 

 Items of minor equipment 

 Food for the first stages of extended deployments 

 Improvements to the Station 

 Car park improvements  
The new station sign is a highly visible example of the community donations at work, allowing the brigade to quickly 
and effectively get bush fire safety messages to the community. 
 

First Responders 
 

The Jindera Brigade is of course the first responder locally, the nearest assistance is an additional 15 minutes away.  The 
early stages of any incident (whether it be fire, motor vehicle accident etc) are arguably the most critical, where early 
intervention can make a massive improvement to an outcome. 
 

Become a RFS Member 
 

As February has been unusually quiet this year with one grassfire and one motor vehicle accident, the captain has kept 
the members busy updating and maintaining the trucks and equipment.  
We are always looking for new members so please feel free to drop in and have a chat if you see us at the station. We 
have many roles that you may be able to assist with that do not involve getting into a fire truck, and believe me, some of 
us do struggle.  

Maintenance days for March are currently scheduled for Saturday 11th  and 25th from 8.00am to approx. 10.00am. 
 

Fire Danger 
 

Although the weather for the summer period has been mild, the additional rainfall has ensured a significant fuel load 
remains around the Jindera area that are drying out quickly and March is a traditionally dry month.  
Please be sure to check the Fire Danger Rating for your area and know what they mean for you and your community, 
via https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/fdr-and-tobans. 
 

Many thanks for your ongoing support for your local fire brigade. 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/fdr-and-tobans?fbclid=IwAR3tlFg0iDM5Vf9q0Uy78SJLz697xtR55hgWlW7fyejXxMhulo2EGhocpfM
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Jindera Pool News 
Wally Wipeout returns on the last day of the pool season – 12th March, so why not plan to meet some 
friends down at the Jindera Pool, enjoy a BBQ, and have one final dip. 

Kiosk: Lorraine and Narelle are doing a fantastic job of running the kiosk this year.  

Please note that there is no eftpos at the kiosk, so please be prepared with cash.    

Aqua Aerobics held- 

Tuesday and Thursday: 6.15pm – 

7.00pm with Allana Hayes 

Wednesday and Friday: 3.30pm – 
4.30pm with Ruth Dunn 

Aqua Aerobics continues to attract good numbers. If 
unsure if a session is going ahead, please watch Allana’s 
facebook, or phone Ruth on 60 263 806 or 0477 008 743.  

These classes are open to both men and women. 

Join the committee! Are you interested in making a valuable contribution to ensuring our pool 

stays a great community facility, have input into future directions or assist with running events? 

We are currently starting to think about what our next grant application might involve. What do YOU think 

is needed to make our pool environment a better place? Please come along and have some input. 

Join us on 6th March for our AGM and final meeting for the season -Pool 

Meeting room 7.30pm. You don’t need to be an executive member; we have many 

“friends of the Jindera pool” who support when they are able.         

The Jindera Pool Committee 

Jindera Pool Times and Dates (phone 6026 3900) 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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BEFORE                                   and                                     AFTER 

 Jindera’s new Post Office opened the doors of its 
brand new, much bigger premises on 13th February.  
 

 The Post Office’s owner/operators, Pat and Mary-
Lynne Hayes bought the post office in 2015 and have be-
come a staple of our local community village spirit. The 
new store means more stock, a greater line of post office 
products and a bigger range of giftware. 
 

 It wasn’t long after taking over the business they real-
ised it was growing rapidly. “We have doubled the amount 
of post office boxes since 2015 and our parcel service has 
really grown” said Pat. “This is mostly due to covid but 
also because on-line shopping has become such a big thing 
for people of all ages. We have grown alongside the com-
munity and as the town has expanded we have expanded 
our services as well.  

 

 Pat sees a bright future for rural post offices with the 
service picking up gaps in the market left by some of the 
bigger banks closing in surrounding towns. “We’d like to 
thank the local community for all their support and for 
being patient during the transition to the new building’ 
said Mary-Lynne.  
 

 “We’d also like to thank all our family and friends 
who helped us with the move and the many many offers of 
help” said Pat, “it has humbled both Mary-Lynne and my-
self. Please come and visit when you can and again, thanks 
for all your congratulations and well wishes”. 

One of the last customers on the last day 
Loiuse Allen  

Jindera's new Post Offices first  
customer Debbie Mooreland 

Jindera’s new VILLAGE POST OFFICE  

Pat and Mary-Lynne 
close the old Post 

Office door for the 
last time. 

Pat helps out 
to set up the 
new Post 
Office. 

And the new Post Office  
is Open for Business! 
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Swimming Carnival! 
 

On Friday 24 February, St John’s had their Swimming Carnival for senior primary students! The atmosphere was 
energetic and the children had a huge amount of fun, encouraging their teammates - even students on opposing 
teams!  
We’re so proud of all the students’ efforts, the St John’s and Jindera Pool Staff who organised and assisted on the 
day, and the parents/families who helped out and cheered on the kids! We were very fortunate to have a large 
group of students from St Paul’s College to assist us and build more connections between our two Lutheran 
schools.  
Lastly, a BIG shout out to the winning house – LUTHER!  
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Attention  

Future Kindergarten Student Families 
 

Our 2023 School year is in full swing, the  
students are engaged in their learning, and 
we’re really excited to be planning for 2024 
and beyond!  
 

We would like to extend an invite to any  
future kindergarten student families consider-
ing St John’s for their child's education, to  
attend our ‘Future Kindergarten Student  
Information Session’ in a couple of weeks!  
 

Find out about who we are as a School, our 
values, missions and learner profile, along 
with our enrolment process and more.  
 

Contact details as shown: 
please RSVP via the St John’s Website 
  

We look forward to seeing you there! 
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Light Up the Village Green 
 

It has often been said by residents that there should be lighting in the 
trees in the Village Green. 
 

Here is your chance to help make this a reality. The Jindera Community 
Forum with the help of Rural CareLink will do some fundraising to 
make this a reality. 
 

Keep an eye out for money tins in some of our local businesses and a 
notice about a cake stalls and raffles.  
 

 The first Cake Stall and Raffle is on Saturday 18th March  
in front of the IGA from 8.00am 

• The Traffic Committee, of which Greater Hume is a member, has recommended that a camera be placed near 

the Adams St roundabout to monitor traffic activity relating to the bus stop and traffic turning right into the  

 service station. Further action may be taken to move the bus stop to the Village Green. 

 

• A visitor camping at the Rec. Reserve made a promotional video about Jindera for 

free camping site users with the Museum being a feature. He travels around the small 

towns who have free camping sites and promotes them on You Tube. The Jindera clip 

will be available in ten weeks. The website is OZ RV Travels.  
 

• Disappointing news again from Council staff who have reported continued vandalism 

and graffiti around the village especially with the public toilets. Please report any questionable behaviour that is 

seen to the police. 

 

with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

 Little Saints children began their year with their edu-
cators on the 1st of February.  
They have come in confidently and ready to learn.  

 Our learning environments have gone through some 
changes at the end of 2022, with the addition of George 
the dragon, he is a climbing experience for children to 
gain confidence in their physical ability. We have a new 
soft fall area and sandpit that the children have shown a 
great interest in playing in. Sand play is a great way for 
children to be constructive and explore their senses all in 
one.  

 We launched our PreLit learning program. PreLit is 
aimed at preventing young children from experiencing 
reading difficulties as they prepare for primary school! 
We’re one of the first pre-schools in our area to provide 
this play-based literacy program and we’re SO excited to 
bring this to our children this year! We have seen some 
impressive growth for the children and their learning in 
this program and we cannot wait to see how much further 
their learning can go.  

 Our Little Saints children participated in cooking  
experiences on Tuesday the 21st of February to explore 
the concepts of pancake day (Shrove Tuesday).  
Together they added the ingredients, mixed the batter, 
helped Miss Amy cook the pancakes and then sat down  
to enjoy them as a group.  
 

Our first fundraiser for 2023 has been started with an Easter raffle.  
 

We are currently taking donations for us to create 3 prizes  
that will be drawn within the last week of Term 1 - 2023.  

 

Raffle tickets will be available at Little Saints Preschool for purchase.  
 

Please feel free to reach out to us for more information.  
Ph: (02) 6026 3908 - Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

tel:02%206026%203908
https://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/contact-little-saints#CONTACT?smooth
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share


 

March  2023                                    Jindera News - Edition 297                                                       Page  20 

JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Welcome Back:  

 

We have hit the ground running at Jindera Public School with a very busy start to the school 
year. With the term already well underway, we have already hosted several events with 
more on the calendar between now and Easter. Here is a snapshot of the term to date.  

Welcome Kindergarten 2023:  
 

We welcomed our newest Jindera Public School Kindergarten 
class at the start of the term, and it did not take long for our 
newest students to make themselves comfortable within the 
school. Day one drop off was a great opportunity for new, and 
existing families to meet each other and get to know their new 
teachers for 2023. Mrs McQualter and Mrs Joyce have been 
very excited by the smooth start to the year and the way the 
students have settled into routines and school life.  

School Captain Induction:  
 

Our first major assembly for the year provided us with the opportunity to welcome our 
2023 school leaders and sports captains with our induction and badging ceremony. It 
was fantastic to see so many families attending the assembly to support their child/ren 

as they undertake their leadership role for the year. Our school leaders for this year 
had their first experience leading an assembly, a role that they will become familiar 

with as the year progresses.  

Farewell Mrs East:  
 

At the same major assembly, the school 
community had the opportunity to farewell 
Mrs Jo East. Jo has been a teacher at J.P.S 

for over 20 years and for many of those, 
was one of first teachers many students had 

the opportunity to learn from. Jo was 
acknowledged at our major assembly where 
she was presented with a medal of service 
and farewelled with a community afternoon 

tea. We wish her all the very best as she 
embraces her retirement.  
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JPS Swimming Carnival:  
 

This year we were able to make a return to a regular swimming carnival 
format with a full schedule of events. The usually sizzling weather did not 
make a show this year, and instead we were treated to a glorious day and 
some very strongly contested events. As always, our students competed 

with a solid blend of competition and fun and many students demonstrated 
resilience as they undertook events that they may never had attempted in 
the past. Congratulations to our school team moving onto the Southern 

Riverina Carnival in a few days.  

Peer Support 2023:  
 

Our Stage 3 students have 
been very busy learning to be 
Peer Support Leaders and  
applying some of their social 
and cooperative skills to leading 
our peer support groups. This 
is a fantastic way for young 
people to build skills and work 
on communication and we look 
forward to them honing 
their skills as the program 
continues throughout the 
year. The first session was 
a great success with the 
leaders looking and sound-
ing suspiciously similar to 
some of the teachers they 
have had over the years.  

Southern Riverina AFL trials:  
 

Congratulations to Harry Reid, Jack Delhunty, 
Blake Golin, Jack Golin, Lachlan Pearce and  
River Phegan. They will be participating in the 
Southern Riverina AFL trial held in Culcairn later 
this term. We wish them all the best.  

Hockey Clinic:  
 

This week our student enjoyed a Hockey clinic run by Hockey ACT. Many 
skills were learnt and enjoyed by the students  
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Jindera CWA News 

VALE – MARY FIELDER 
OUR FLOWER GIRL 

 

Mary attended the reformation of Jindera CWA in 1978 and 
joined in 1979.   
 

A 44 year membership, she was awarded a Long Service Badge 
in 2007 and CWA Life Membership in July 2017. 
 

Mary loved her garden and each meeting gave members hints on 
gardening, flower arranging and until last year made the CWA 
Anzac Day wreath for our branch. 
 

The Margaret Jelbart Trophy for flower arrangement, awarded 
by Murray Group at the Annual General Meeting each year, she 
won countless times. 
 

She will be sadly missed – 98 years young.      

REST IN PEACE MARY. 

 Murray Group has 8 CWA branches, which includes 
Jindera.   It was reported at the last Murray Group meeting 
the urgent need for Electrocardiogram ECG machines at 
the Albury Hospital. 
 Albury Lions Club and the CWA Murray Group made 
a joint donation of $7,500 to purchase the machine for the 
hospital. 
 Jindera March meeting will include the Land Cookery 
Competition, winners will then compete at the Group 
Competition at Gerogery. Winning entries from there will 
go to the State Conference at Bathurst in May. 

 

Our next meeting will be 5th April, 2023. 
New members most welcome. 

 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 
Bev. Blair – Publicity Officer. 

Members of Albury Lions Club and CWA Murray Group 
present the ECG machine to Albury Hospital.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 
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On Monday 13 February 2023 about 20 Jindera community Senior Citizens had an enjoyable morning at the Jindera 
Hub.  
 

This year’s festival theme was “Celebrate Together” and Greater Hume Council encouraged older adults to feel 
relaxed and comfortable while out and about enjoying the variety of events and activities on offer during the festival. 
It was opened by Susan Kane from GHC Libraries.  
 

Activities included origami, painting, games and puzzles. This was followed firstly, by Intereach, who talked about 
‘Navigating Age Care’ and support for older people.  
 

Secondly,  Elaine  from Hume Bank gave an informative talk about cyber security, how to avoid scams and be protected 
from cyber-attacks.  The participants also enjoyed a delicious lunch which was supplied by the Jindera Bakery. 

Jindera locals celebrate Seniors Festival 
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Some of the many participants and exhibitors enjoying the  
Forgotten Trades Festival at the Museum on Sunday 26 February. 
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Native Plants ... SALE 
 

Moving Sale 
 

Established Melaleucas and Eucalypts  

Some up to 6' high - $3 each 

 

Lots of Other Plants 
 

Many in large pots  

 at 2 for $1  
   

Some Plants - $2 each 
 

Phone Carolyn - 0401 851 309  

 

 

Support YOUR 
  

Local Business 
 

 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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Black Dog Ride - Jindera Village Green - Sunday 19th March - 8.00am 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  
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Jindera Community Garden 

We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 

and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Wanting some craft people to help please.  
Jindera Community Garden will be  

having some craft days to help decorate  
some Jars, Tins and Labels for our Stalls ..  

Can you help with this? 
 Perhaps a Sunday 3pm afternoon tea?  

With demonstration on how we can do this …  
… other days could be Tuesday, Thursday or Friday 

Message Eileen 0400 023 290  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Would you love to join us  
in painting and decorating pots?  

All you need is bring clean pots for yourself and one 
to donate to Jindera Community Garden Stall... 

Bring any leftover  
paints, small brush or spray cans,  
Tape, Terracotta pots or Tin pots.  
Anything you think looks suitable  

then we can plant.  
Please let me know - Eileen 0400 023 290 

Urgent … Urgent ... Urgent  
 

The Community Garden is in need of your help to make our Garden more attractive. 
  Working Bee - MARCH  19th 2.30 pm  

 

We will be building our Garden Nock with Pallets and a seat.  
We need your advice to help, it’s not a big job as long as we know what we are doing. 

  

Please don't leave this to one person for I'm sure we will all use this Garden down the track sometimes... 
The pallets need to be taken out of the shed then the rest of the gear.  

There is a little mud and dirt that has to be swept out. 
 

If 10 people have half an hour to help we will get it done  - it’s not a hard Job. 
Please message me - Eileen 0400 023 290 

 

In the meantime, wander down to the garden and pick herbs or vegs ...take a friend who may be interested. 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 
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 Our Annual General Meeting was held on Monday 
20th February with all positions elected unopposed: - 

 President    Ron Smithenbecker 

 Vice President   Bruce Hill 

 Secretary    Trevor Freeman 

 Treasurer    Roslyn McMillan 

 Men’s Captain   Craig McMillan 

 Grounds Co-ordinator Trevor Freeman 

 Match Committee  Craig McMillan (C), Daryl 
Klein (VC), Ash Paech, Tony Corrin, Ron and 
Rawinia Smithenbecker   

 Congratulations go to club legend Don Singleton who 
was bestowed with Life Membership of the club. Don is a 
tireless worker and supporter of the club, who also has the 
honour of two “Hole in Ones” – the first being the inaugu-
ral Hole in One at the club. 
 

 The Vets competition is now back in full swing every 
Wednesday at 8.30/9.00am. The Ladies will restart on 
Thursday 9th March. 
 

 The competition season proper will begin with our 
“Open Day” on Sunday 5th March. This is a 2 Ball Am-
brose Mixed and Men’s competition. It will be a “Shotgun 
Start”, with tee time 9.00 for 9.30am Start. Cost is 
$25.00PP and includes BBQ lunch and great prizes. En-
quiries to “admin@jinderagolfclub.com” 

 From then on, the season will be played according to 
the 2023 men’s and ladies’ calendars which is now availa-
ble on our website. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction the 
normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great oppor-
tunity for those looking for an entry level into competition 
golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a handi-
cap. 
 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” is now running on 
Daylight Savings times, with tee-offs between 4 and 5 pm. 
  

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 

on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 
• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 

differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 
• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, DST Tee-

Off 4.00 to 5.00pm, can also be played throughout the 
week – Play your game, place cards – signed & verified 
by partner with $5.00 in an envelope & slide under door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

 Membership – To join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 
 

 The irrigation upgrade – Seven greens and all tees 
are now watered from the new irrigation system. The next 
phase is to integrate the 4th and 9th greens which are cur-
rently watered from town water.  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

D. Klein 23.0 36 W $30 21 W ($20) 

G. Preston 21 35 R/U $20(cb) 18   

P. Jarick 32 35 B 15   

N. Brand 23.0 34 B 15   

T. Corrin 20.0 32 B 17   

R. Smithenbecker   32 B 13   

S Cossor 10.0 31 B 15   

G Spurr 26.0 31 B 13   

R. Weldon 26.0 0   21 R/U 2B 

SCORES 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 29/01/2023 - Stableford-16 Players, 18 Hole winner Doc Klein 
          9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9) – Doc Klein 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

S. Cossor 10.0 37 W $25, NTP 17   

Brenten Polkinghorne 26.0 34 R/U c/b $15 15   

D. Klein 23.0 34 B 15   

J. Donney 30.0 32 B 18   

R. Smithenbecker 16.0 31 B 17   

T. Corrin 20.0 31 B 16   

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 29 B 14   

A Christiansen 29.0 0   19 W c/b$20 

R. Gueho 25.0 0   19 R/U 2 B 

SUN 12/02/2023 
 Stableford – 19 Players, 18 Hole winner Simon Cossor 
        9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9) – Alex Christanson 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Jeff Donney 30.0 36 W $20 20 W $20 

Daryl Klein 26.0 34 B 18   

Garry Spurr 26.0 34 R/U c/b$15 19 R/U 2B 

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 34 NTP B 16   

SUN 19/02/2023  
  Stableford -7 Players, 18 Hole winner Jeff Donney 
               9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Jeff Donney 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

N. Power 24.0 37 W ($30) 17   

S. Robertson 17.0 35 R/U ($20) 20 R/U (2B 

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 35 B NTP, B 18   

T. Corrin 20.0 35 B 17   

D. Lord 27.0 35 B 16   

J. Donney 30.0 34 B 21 W ($20) 

D. Gray 24.0 34 B 16   

G. Allen 15.0 34 B 16   

B. Paech 28.0 33 B 16   

SUN 5/2/2023- Stableford– 19 Players, 18 Hole winner Neville Power 
          9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Jeff Donney 

VETS COMPETITION Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes 
 

VETS Wed 1/02/2023 – 4 Ball Dunmore – 16 Players  

Name Name Name Name Net Score Result 
T. McGrath S. Millar I. Dunn D. Webb 52 W 
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD  
 

Chook Run - Fri 27/01/2023 – Stableford – 21 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

G. Spurr 26.0 20 W  $40 

D. Gray 24.0 19 R/U $10, 2B 

A. Christiansen 28.0 19 B 

T. Freeman 19.0 18 B 

Dave Paech 36.0 18 B 

G. Allen 14.0 18 B 

T. Corrin 20.0 17 B 

Simon Cossor 10.0 17 B 

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 16 B 

B. Hill (Wk.1) 24.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 17/02/2023 - Stableford – 13 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
J. Donney 30.0 21 W $30 

Alex Christiansen 29.0 20 R/U $10 +2b 

T. Freeman 19.0 19 B 

R. Gueho 25.0 18 B 

R. Weldon 16.0 16 B 

Craig McMillan 10.0 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 3/02/2023 – Stableford – 19 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Weldon 26.0 21 W $40 

S. Cossor 10.0 20 R/U 3B 

R. Gueho 24.0 16 B 

D. Gray 24.0 15 B 

B. Hill (Wk.2) 24.0 15 B 

G. Campbell 32.0 15 B 

C. Larkin 21.0 15 B 

D. Rixon 26.0 14 B 

M. Dickson 27.0 13 B 

S. Millar 23.0 13 B 

Chook Run -Fri 10/02/2023 - Stableford – 20 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

S Steedman 27.0 19 W $40 

P Penny 22.0 19 R/U 3B 

T Corrin 20.0 18 B 

J Donney 30.0 18 B 

B Hill (Wk. 3) 27.0 18 B 

A Christiansen 29.0 18 B,NTP 

D. Klein 23.0 18 B 

N Power 22.0 17 B 

R Gehro 25.0 17 B 

J Verbunt 40.0 16 B,NTP 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

LADIES – SUNDAY / THURSDAY 
Xmas Break 

New life member  
Donny Singleton  

in full flight. 

The new pump shed  
adjacent the 220kl tank erected  

by club member Tony Duus  

VETS continued 

VETS Wed 8/02/2023 – Stableford – 19 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

T. McGrath  21 W 

B. Verbunt  18 R/U 

B. Hill  18 B 

D. Lord  17 B 

R. Weldon  17 B 

VETS Wed 15/02/2023 – Stableford – 13 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Weldon  18 W 

G. Witterveen  17 R/U 

D. Castles  17 B 

M. Dickson  15 B 

F. Carmody  15 B 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Been plenty going on with the club having a January 
fishing comp and the just completed Annual Daryl Girling 
Comp being held at the 12 mile reserve. The lands depart-
ment owe Jindera Anglers a huge thank you for clearing  
3 foot high grass around the rivers edge to make it possible 
to camp there, thanks to Graham Lyons with his tractor 
and slasher, Laz, sham and Dave for their work with wiper 
snippers and ride on mower. 
 

 January, the club held an open fishing comp with 
members fishing the weir, the river and Mulwala and some 
members fished all three, winner of the best fish was Brian 
Shannon with a 63 cm cod, best bag of fish went to Wade 
Morey with a nice bag of redfin and Leif also had a good 
bag of redfin just missed out on the chocolates. Doughnuts 
went to Kirsty, squeak, Aaron, Kyle, Clare, Tim, Taryn and 
Alex.  
 South West Anglers had their AGM in February and 
congratulations to all the new committee and we wish 
them a successful year, thanks for all your hard work and 
efforts, we do appreciate it. 
 

 South West Anglers also held their Buckingbong fish-
ing comp in February near Narrandera and unfortunately 
Jindera weren’t able to field a team. 
 

 The Annual DG Comp has just been completed at the 
12 mile reserve on the Murray River with a big turnout 
and heaps of fish caught, approximately 40 legal size Mur-
ray cod (55 to 75cm) were caught with the majority re-
leased to fight another day. There would have been several 
hundred cod caught for the weekend, 1 turtle, several carp 
a shrimp net, 2 thongs … one with a person still in it. 
 

 I personally think it was the best Murray cod fishing 
we have seen since the inception of the DG Comp, it was 
nearly impossible not to catch a cod if you tried hard 
enough, with several nice fish caught right at the boat 
ramp. Still some doughnuts were awarded (I think some 
people enjoy doughnuts to much) Dave, Brendan, Jono, 
Barb, Kylie. Chris, Nicky and Grochy. 

 On Saturday night after a 
beautiful meal (magnificent 
salads) the raffles went well 
with heaps of quality prizes, 
followed with the yabby races 
with Graham Lyons riding home the winner. 
 

 The winner of the best fish was Mark (the squeak) 
Taylor 70cm cod winning the DG Trophy narrowly from 
Graham Lyons who had a 69.85cm cod and Graham won 
the best bag of fish prize, narrowly. 
 

 Juniors winners were Matty and Lochie Kalina with a 
56cm and a 35cm cod, both released. 
 

 Ladies winner was Jenny Groch with a 630 cod, nar-
rowly from Kerry Lynch 600 cod, Naomi Lieschke 620, 
Kirsty Taylor 550 and Erin with 610 Murray cod. 
 

 Mens other Murray cod weighed in Wade 590, Laz 
570, Sham 590, Cliff 580, Ricko 570, Tom Lynch 560, 
Will 560, Trev Lieschke 580, Trev B 560, Mark Lynch 
560, Aaron 620, Zac Groch 600 and Dylan 570. 
 

 The club wishes to thank all sponsors in particular 
Kim Girling, Jindera IGA, Elks, Codpro, the Happy 
Hen, Next Level Café and all who donated prizes for the 
raffles. 
 

 Quick word of warning to all fishos fishing Lake 
Hume, the virus effecting redfin appears to be getting 
worse, be careful handling these fish and don’t even think 
about eating them.   
 

 Next general meeting will be held on Friday, 11th 
March at the clubhouse commencing at 5.30. 
 

 Next fishing comp will be an Open fishing Comp 
commencing at 5pm on Friday 24th March with the 
weigh-in to be held at the clubhouse at 5pm on Sunday, 
26th March.   
 

Tight lines.  

There off and running in the annual DG Jindera anglers 
yabby race  

Kirsty Taylor did a terrific job auctioning 
the yabbys  



 

March  2023                                    Jindera News - Edition 297                                                        Page  35 

Laszlo Peli  
impersonating a 
Murray cod  

Kirsty Taylor looks 
very pleased with a 

nice cod  

 
 

The Kalina boys  

had a top  

weekend  

AND  

were  

Junior Winners. 

 

Congratulations 

Boys! 

Wade Morey presents 
Graham Lyons with the 
trophy for best bag of fish  

Richard Crampton 
presents the  

Daryl Girling trophy  
to this year's DG best 

fish winner  
Mark squeaky Taylor 

The yabby races were the 
highlight of Saturday 

night, the finalists were 
all grins, Graham Lyons 

took out the final race 

Naomi with a beautiful Murray cod  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


